
OFFICE OF THE GOVERNOR 

SEP 1 9 2022 

To the Members of the California State Assembly: 

I am returning Assembly Bill 552 without my signature. 

This bill would permit local educational agencies and county behaviora l health 

agencies to enter into partnerships to provide prevention and early intervention, 

and access to behavioral health and substance use disorder services for pupils 

at appropriate school-based locations . 

While I share the author's goal of addressing the mental health needs of 

children and youth, the partnership programs proposed under this biii would 

duplicate requirements for school-based behavioral health services being 

developed pursuant to the Children and Youth's Behavioral Health Initiative 

{CYBHI), which take effect in 2024. Implementation of the CYBHl's statewide 

all-payer fee schedule will provide a solution to the issue that this bill attempts to 

address. Additionally, I am concerned that this bill could create significant 

one-time and ongoing costs in the millions of dollars for the departments that 

would play a role in implementing these programs. 

With our state facing lower-than-expected revenues over the first few months of 

this fiscal year, it is important to remain disciplined when it comes to spending, 

particularly spending that is ongoing. We must prioritize existing obligations and 

priorities, including education, health care, public safety and safety-net 

programs. 
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Sincerely, 

Gavin Newsom 

The Legislature sent measures with potential costs of well over $20 billion in 

one-time spending commitments and more than $10 billion in ongoing 

commitments not accounted for in the state budget. Bills with significant fisca l 

impact, such as this measure, should be considered and accounted for as part 

of the annual budget process. 

For these reasons, I am unable to sign this bil l. 
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